
 

Louisiana Cat 
Corporate Human Resources 
3799 West Airline Highway 
P.O. Box 536, Reserve, LA 70084-0536 
Phone (985) 536-1121   Fax (985) 536-4549 
 
March 23, 2020 
 
Subject: Critical Industry Employee Authorization to Travel 
 
To whom it may concern: 
 
The bearer of this letter is a critical infrastructure worker serving an essential business. 
 
Pursuant to Presidential Policy Directive 21 (PPD-21), Louisiana Cat is a critical infrastructure supplier to the 
Chemical, Commercial Facilities, Communications, Critical Manufacturing, Emergency, Energy, Food and 
Agriculture, Healthcare and Public, Transportation, and Water and Wastewater Systems Sectors, designated by 
the Cybersecurity and Infrastructure Security Agency (CISA) of the Department of Homeland Security whose 
assets, systems, and networks, whether physical or virtual, are considered so vital to the U.S. that their 
incapacitation or destruction would have a debilitating effect on security, national economic security, national 
public health or safety, or any combination thereof. For questions, email: CISA.CAT@cisa.dhs.gov. 
 
As such, the bearer of this letter is a “critical infrastructure industry employee” of Louisiana Cat and should be 
considered exempt from local restrictions such as curfews, shelter-in-place orders, and other mobility restrictions 
when reporting to, returning from, or performing his or her work functions. 
 
Pursuant to the above, this individual is authorized to travel to and from the workplace and to and from locations 
pursuant to the job duties to support critical infrastructure sectors. 
 
Should you have any questions concerning this letter, please contact Devin Branch, HR Manager, Louisiana Cat, 
(985) 212-5691. 
 
Certified by: 

 
Sally Boyce Rinehart 
President, Machine Division 
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